Corbridge Medical Group

Patient Representation Group

Thursday 10th December 2015, Corbridge Health Centre, 7pm
Minutes
In Attendance
MM, SL, SA, Julie Johnston (Practice Manager) and Nicola Lamb (Reception Manager)

Apologies for absence

BC, MB, AH 

Further analysis of the GPAQ Questionnaire

At the last meeting Julie was asked to produce some further analysis of the recent patient survey which was discussed as follows:-

Questions 30-36 regarding feedback on our nurses. On all measures our nurses scored better than the GPAQ average which was pleasing. It was noted that the questions relating to nurses were slightly different to those asked about GPs but as this was a national survey we were unable to alter these.
Demographic comparisons. Julie presented some additional data on practice demographics alongside those for the survey respondents. The split between male/female is weighted towards female suggesting more female patients attended the surgery during the survey period which is as expected. The age groupings which seem a little broad on the GPAQ survey show good representation of the 16-44, 45-64 and over 75s age brackets but slightly higher representation of the 65-74s and lower under 16s. Again this reflects the types of patients who are more likely to be attending appointments. As far as ethnicity is concerned, the White British category is the largest grouping and this is reflected in the survey.
Online Access. Some additional analysis of those patients who had expressed an interest in using the online service for appointment bookings but who currently do not use it, showed that these patients are predominantly in the working population (75%), aged 16-64, two thirds of whom do not have a longstanding illness and slightly more females than males. Julie agreed to do some further analysis on ther use of online services for the next meeting if this data can be extracted from the EMIS system.
Comparative Patient Survey data. Julie presented the National survey data which can be found at the following website: https://gp-patient.co.uk/compare?0practices=A84018
This website uses a quarterly survey of practice patients to provide a comparison with the national average, the CCG average (for Northumberland) and up to 3 practices side by side. We looked at the data which uses some of the same questions from our survey and found that we do compare favourably against the Northumberland averages with the exception of two questions relating to waiting times in the surgery suggesting that neighbouring practices do not have the same problems with this. This issue has already been highlighted within our action plan which was discussed later in the meeting.
Update on the 2015 Action Plan

Julie updated members on the progress made since the last meeting and a number of suggestions were made regarding additional considerations:-
Promoting Online Services:
· The EMIS Access system often displays errors which, it would appear, depend on which internet browser is being used. Julie agreed to discuss this with EMIS to see whether these could be resolved because these may put patients off using the system – even though it possible to ignore the error and proceed with logging in.
· Julie agreed to do some additional analysis on the use of the online facility to see if this provides further insight into improvements we could make.

· It was suggested that we could put posters up in pharmacies to encourage more patients to sign up to online services.
· It was suggested that putting nurses appointments onto the online system may increase uptake of this facility but Julie explained that this can cause problems because nurses have different skills, appointments have different lengths and, for some procedures, the time of day is critical if samples need to be sent to the lab. For these reasons we prefer to book nurses appointment by  telephone with the exception of Janet’s asthma and COPD reviews which are within a designated clinic.
Telephone Access to GPs
· We are still struggling to create a system which enables patients to have some idea of when GPs will make calls because the volume of telephone calls is increasing – we will continue to look at this in-house.

Patients ringing for test results

· It was pointed out that, for some blood results it is not always appropriate to simply tell reception to say ‘normal-no action’ and for some tests the actual numerical result might be needed to send on to the consultant or to take to an out-patient review appointment. It is possible for reception to print these at a patient’s request and we should perhaps make patients more aware of this.

Access to Named GPs

· We continue to discuss this in-house and to explore ways in which capacity with some GPs can be extended.
Timing of Surgeries

· We must encourage patients to book double appointments for complex or multiple problems and communicate the message that this is OK via the TV screen.

· We will be re-arranging the appointment slots with GPs to allow some catch-up time midway through surgeries to improve waiting times.

Prescription orders

· On 17th December the practice is implementing the Electronic Prescription Service which streamlines the transmission of prescription information between the practice and community pharmacies and should prove more convenient for some patients who won’t now need to collect their paper prescription from the practice.

Leaflet for patients attending Out-Patient Appointments

· A draft version was circulated for comments. We will start using this in the New Year.
Friends and Family feedback

The feedback for September and November was discussed (no feedback had been received in October).

A comment on the September feedback related to a delayed diagnosis and this led to a discussion about how patients could address issues of this kind if they preferred not to make a formal complaint. Julie outlined the process of Significant Event Analysis which is used within the practice to highlight any failings or learning points which have come to light as a result of informal feedback, near misses or unusual cases. The practice is very open to learning from patient’s experiences and understands that often patients do not wish to complain but if a situation arises which could have been dealt with in a better way we would encourage this to be raised and investigated as a significant event and Julie would be able to document these for patients as and when they arise. This led to a discussion regarding a situation involving one member of the group which highlighted some failings in communication and systems within the Health Centre Team and which Julie was keen to investigate further. The member in question agreed to forward the details via email so that this could be addressed.

Another comment on the September feedback suggested that a seat at the entrance to the Heath Centre would be helpful for those patients who have walked up the hill and are in need of a rest before the final walk up to the top of the car park. Julie agreed to look into this.  

On the November feedback a patient made a comment about being refused a prescription for certain medication on the grounds of cost. Julie explained the process by which the practice’s prescribing budget is monitored and managed by the CCG and the need to make changes sometimes when the cost of certain formulations  or Brands become prohibitive. Wthout further detail it was impossible to determine the reason in this particular case but it could be that a cheaper, more cost effective alternative was available with the same clinical benefits or it could be that the item was a product which could only be issued by hospital clinicians (known as ‘red drugs’) which are closely monitored as these should not be issued by General Practitioners – sometimes on the basis of cost but usually because they are licences for use in specialised cases.  
PRG Membership

J M had resigned from the group and recorded our thanks for her participation thus far. Julie was also able to confirm that a new member had been recruited who hopefully would be able to attend the next meeting and may have another contact who could join her – both Mums of young children in their 30s which was a group whose perspective would enhance the PPG considerably. We would continue to advertise for new members.
Changes in the roles and responsibilities within the GP Partnership meant that Dr Robin Hudson would be attending future PPG meetings and would become the lead GP for patient engagement within the practice.

TV Screen

Julie described problems we had recently encountered with the TV screen in the waiting room and confirmed that a new system was being installed on Friday 11th December. The new system would enable better messaging and more control over the content and should be operational immediately.
Date of Next Meeting

Following a discussion with Dr Hudson – the date of Wednesday 2nd March was suggested for the next meeting at 7pm (as Dr Hudson is not available on Thursdays)
